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CHILDHOOD OBESITY PREVENTION TASKFORCE (COPTF)
MEETING MINUTES
October 26, 2016 5:30 P.M. – 7:30 P.M.
SAN PABLO COMMUNITY CENTER 

PRESENT
· Lucy Alfaro (Co-Chair) - Parent, West County Regional Group, First Five
· Flor Castro – Parent, West County Regional Group, First Five
· Genoveva Calloway- Councilmember, San Pablo 
· Mariela Cuellar - Parent, West County Regional Group, First Five
· Greg Dwyer - Community Services Manager, City of San Pablo 
· Tomasa Espinoza - Parent, West County Regional Group, First Five
· Petronila Fernandes - Parent, West County Regional Group, First Five
· Astrid Flores- Administration Intern, City of San Pablo 
· Soledad Garcia - Parent, West County Regional Group, First Five
· Rhea Laughlin – Community Engagement Program Officer, First Five Contra Costa 
· Leydi Maldonado – Parent, West County Regional Group, First Five
· Tashaka Merriweather – Coordinator, West Contra Costa Unified School District
· Andrea Mendez- Acting Recreation Supervisor, City of San Pablo  
· Elizabeth Pabon- San Pablo Resident
· Lynn Pernala – Executive Director, Weigh of Life
· Eric Peterson – Area Director, Contra Costa Care Council 
· Tony Ramirez (Chair) - Teacher, Dover Elementary School
· Coire Reilly- Community Wellness & Prevention Program Manager, Contra Costa Health Services 
· Gabi Rivas- Community Liaison, First Five Contra Costa 
· Jan Schilling – Former Executive Director, Weigh of Life 
· Monique Sims – Program Manager, Contra Costa Health Services, WIC Programs 
· Adriana Vasquez – Parent, West County Regional Group, First Five
· Emily Warming – Director, Healthy and Active Before 5 
· Gwenndolyn White – Health Educator, Contra Costa Health Services

Total Membership: 20
Quorum: 11
Members Present: 14


WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS

Meeting was called to order at 5:39 p.m. 

PUBLIC COMMENT
No public comment presented. 


APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES
8/24/16 Minutes Approved, Motion made by E. Pabon and Second by G. Dwyer. 

Elizabeth Dunn City Bike Pedestrian Master Plan 
Ms. Dunn is reaching out to COPTF to spread the information out to residents about the Pedestrians Master Plan. Ms. Dunn passed out surveys to the task force to fill out and also to take home. Ms. Dunn is seeking a greater outreach and ask the task force for any community organizations, school groups and other opportunities to spread out surveys. The goal of the survey is to have enough information to create the plan so bicyclist and residents who walk in the neighborhood feel safe and secure, or if there needs to be a greater change in the community. Ms. Dunn share that there will be a community workshop right before Thanksgiving but there’s will be more information shared in the near future. There is no deadline to the survey but the plan is scheduled to be developed before the month of May 2017. Ms. Dunn is open to go to any organization within San Pablo residency to present upon the survey and the plan, she is available via email and phone. 

SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS & MEMBERSHIP

Active Living- Ms. Laughlin reported back on the efforts of the subcommittee, the funds will be going into 44 different activities / program that are available through the San Pablo Community Center. This will include the most popular classes and addition family engagement classes. The estimate of children that could be served is over 1000 children. Ms. Laughlin also shared the great news for Davis park will have new family friendly bathrooms in the upcoming year.  

Funding and Sustainability- Ms. Warming reported back to the group, the first item that will be continued within the subcommittee is the mailer. The mailer will be sent to San Pablo residents through the support of the city manager’s office. The mailer will be including the following information; raising contentious, the support of COPTF and elevating the great work that has been done in San Pablo but putting an emphasis that work still has to be done. Ms. Warming introduce the idea of including multiple data points and the importance of having them in the mailer. The discussion drifted into pulling data that has already been collected from past research.  The most data points that should be include is three. The mailer is projected to be sent out by the end of the winter or mid of spring. If any of the members from the task force has any additional information or questions regarding the mailer final topic of conversation was around or last meeting presenter. Xavier Morales that is apart of Praxis Project. The task forced all agreed that Mr. Morales offered valuable information and is a key source to his organization.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Health Eating – Mr. Dwyer reported back to the group, the goal of the subcommittee is to install hydration stations in all elementary schools in San Pablo. Mr. Dwyer past around images with multiple options of hydration stations. With the remaining amount of the money after installing hydration stations, the subcommittee will also be creating scholarships for residents to apply and will be able to use it towards classes that are available through San Pablo Recreation. In addition, with the hydration stations, scholarships opportunities there is an idea to give the students at the elementary water bottles with COPTF logo and educated students with families. 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS/ UPCOMING AGENDA ITEMS
a. COPTF logo will be going under a change, if any member of COPTF has any ideas please share with Ms. Flores or Mr. Dwyer. 
b. City Halloween will be taking place rain or shine at San Pablo City Hall starting at 4:00pm. 
c. Veterans Holiday celebration will be taking place at San Pablo City Hall, Maple Hall 10am until noon. 

MEETING ADJOURNED
Meeting was adjourned at 7:35pm. The next meeting will be held on January 25th 2017. 		
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